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PURPOSE 

The purpose of this bulletin is to describe the requirements for submission of amendments to the 
plan text document of a pension plan. 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Section 18 of the Pension Benefits Standards Act (Act) requires that pension plan administrators 
(Administrators) file amendments to the plan text document of a pension plan in the form and 
manner required by the Superintendent of Pensions (Superintendent). 

With effect from September 30, 2015, the Superintendent requires that all amendments to the 
plan text document of a pension plan be filed with a completed copy of form 
SOP-APP-AMEND_PTD-2015-002 (Form).  The Form is available on the Superintendent’s 
website at http://www.fic.gov.bc.ca/pdf/Pensions/SOP-APP-AMEND_PTD-2015-002.pdf.  A 
copy of the prescribed statement of compliance, Form 6 of Schedule 3 to the Pension Benefits 
Standards Regulation (Regulation) is included in the Form. 

CONTENTS OF FORM 

The Superintendent recommends that Administrators pay particular attention to the following 
sections of the Form: 

 “Sections of Plan Text Document”  - the Administrator must describe the sections of the 
plan text document affected by amendment.  If the amendment is a restatement or 
consolidation of the plan text document, the Administrator may simply enter 
“Restatement” or “Consolidation.”  In any other case, specific section references are 
required. 
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 “Consent of Superintendent” – the Administrator must specify whether any of the 
amendments require consent or approval from the Superintendent.  The Administrator 
must also describe the nature of the consent or approval required and the section from the 
Act or Regulation under which consent or approval is being sought 

MORE INFORMATION 

If you have any questions, please contact our office: 

Telephone: 604 660-3382  
email: Pensions@ficombc.ca 
 
At the Financial Institutions Commission, we issue information bulletins to provide technical interpretations and positions 
regarding certain provisions contained in the Pension Benefits Standards Act, Regulations and other pertinent legislation. 
While the comments in a particular part of an information bulletin may relate to provisions of the law in force at the time 
they were made, these comments are not a substitute for the law. The reader should consider the comments in light of the 
relevant provisions of the law in force at the time, taking into account the effect of any relevant amendments to those 
provisions or relevant court decisions occurring after the date on which the comments were made. Subject to the above, an 
interpretation or position contained in an information bulletin generally applies as of the date on which it was published, 
unless otherwise specified. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


